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Science News

The Science Department has developed several partnerships providing
students with authentic field research, and direct communication with
scientists from Dartmouth College, University of New Hampshire,
University of Maine and Mount Desert Island in Maine. Pelham High
School is in the third year of a five-year Science Education Partnership
Award (SEPA) grant program through Dartmouth College and the Mount
Desert Island Biological Laboratory (MDI) titled “Data to Action.” Dr.
Maria Flo Florencia, a professor at the University of New Hampshire, is
the scientist who has partnered with the high school to assist directly
with students. Dr. Florencia has met with students virtually discussing
how the geology of New Hampshire causes the naturally occurring
uranium, manganese, and arsenic make its way into well water. The
SEPA project entails distributing vials for well water collection, water
guality data analysis, interpretation of toxic metals, and community
discussion. The well water samples were delivered to MDI Lab this
September and then tested at Dartmouth with the results uploaded into
a scientific data site, Anecdata, by MDI Lab. Homeowners received a
letter if their water had any metal that was above EPA or state limits;
they received recommendations to have the water tested a second time
and to contact the Department of Environmental Services in Concord
with any questions. To date 187 homes have had free well water testing
for toxic metals.

The Science Department has also been partnering with Dartmouth
College in a field based research through a “Toxic Metal Superfund”
grant. Dr. Kate Buckman, a research scientist and a member of the
“Dartmouth Toxic Metal Superfund Research Team,” virtually discussed
with students the field techniques to use while collecting dragonfly larva
and water samples. Dr. Buckman in non-COVID years has been at
Pelham High School assisting students with their field collections.
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Our Boys and Girls Basketball teams are both undefeated,
currently both at 3-0. Both teams look to improve all season and
then enter a D2 open tournament in March.

Our Gymnastics Team is also undefeated so far as they look to take
the next step from their state runner up finish last year to
Pinkerton. As | have said before this team has to compete with all
the big schools in NH, as they only have one division. It is
remarkable how well they are doing again. Sophomore Abby
Druding, reigning State All-Around champion, was just featured in
a nice article in the Eagle Tribune.

Here is the link for the article:

Our PHS Swim Team hosted a three team meet on January 15th
and did a great job not only competing but running the event. We
have 14 swimmers this season, which is a dramatic improvement
over last season. Keep up the good work swimmers.

Our Winter Cheer Team continues to prep for upcoming
competitions, and supports the Boys Basketball Team by cheering
at home games.

Our Hockey Team is finally back on the ice after a long break due
to Nashua putting a "pause" on their sports. The South/Pelham
Kings will open their abbreviated season on January 30" at 2:10pm
at Conway Arena.

Finally, our Indoor Track Team will not compete this winter due to
having no venues available, but continue to work out three times a
week while keeping their hopes alive for a full spring

season. Fingers crossed everyone.
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